LOWELL TOWN COUNCIL
WORK SESSION
March 10, 2025

The Work Session of the Lowell Town Council was called to order on Monday, February 24, 2025,
at 5:30 P.M. Members present were Todd Angerman, Michael Gruszka, John Alessia, John
Yelkich; and Jill Murr, Clerk-Treasurer. Shane Tucker was absent. Staff present were Town
Manager Criag Hendrix, Assistant Police Chief Bob Hornickel, Fire Chief Chris Gamblin, and
GIS Director Greg White. Town Attorney David Westland was present.

Representative from Peoples Bank presented funding options for the Public Works Facility.
Discussion occurred on Mutal Aid with Will County, Illinois, and an agreement to allow the fire
departments to communicate. There was discussion on the radio system, communication and the

talk group. Town Attorney and Fire Chief will work on the agreement.

Fire Chief Gamblin noted that Lake County will be in the financing of radios for Lowell Fire,
Shelby, and Tri-Creek Ambulance.

The work session adjourned at 6:00 pm.

—

Todd Angermédn, President

Attest:

J iI} Murr, Clerk-Treasurer




